6th Intersessional Meeting on human rights and the 2030 Agenda - 18 January 2024
As part of the Core Group of the resolution on human rights and the implementation of the 2030 Agenda, Canada welcomes the organization of this intersessional meeting and thanks the panellists for their presentation and insights. 
You have all highlighted the numerous challenges ahead of us. 
Nonetheless the timeliness of this meeting ahead of this fall’s Summit of the Future allows us all to take stock of the important issues that need to be taken into consideration to support reform efforts to achieve the SDGs and uphold economic, social and cultural rights – both domestically and globally.  
The transformation of the international financial architecture is not only important, but necessary to redirect resources towards these objectives. 
Equally important is the need to ensure that we not only scale up resources, but also create real impacts in favour of those most in need. 
Canada supports reforms efforts and appreciates the views from panellists’ on how the international community can encourage sustainability. To achieve sustainability, it will be crucial to also scale up concerted efforts towards implementation of robust policies that promote good governance, rule of law, gender equality, access to transparent and fair justice systems, and measures to combat corruption.
As a strong supporter of the creation of the IMF’s Resilience and Sustainability Trust, Canada has been among the first to finalize a contribution of over $2 billion towards these goals - but there is still much work to do to make IFIs fit-for-purpose to address the new global challenges that many of you have outlined here today – from climate change, pandemic response, fragility, and conflicts. 
But we can not do this alone. These efforts also require increasing our capacity to mobilize private capital, and more effectively allocate concessional finance, while preserving support for the world’s most vulnerable.  
Considering what you have shared here today, I would be interested in your views on how to facilitate a more systematic approach to engaging the private sector?  
Thank you 

